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NOTICE

In Wrapping 2020 up in a Bare Cove Fire Museum newsletter, it 
would be a difficult task to include everything that has changed our 
lives worldwide.  From COVID-19 through the presidential election 
and even a local earthquake (among many other things) we have all 
personally adapted and changed our routines.  The museum has also 
adapted and changed routines to manages expenses, revenue, capital 
improvements, and overall operations. 

	 There has been both a lot going on at the museum and also very little all at 
the same time. Let’s dive into the museum’s year in review for 2020.  It was business 
as usual at the museum through March 17th, then the world closed for two weeks, 
which then moved into several months, to flatten the curve to stop the spread of 
the coronavirus.  Fortunately, we had recently installed burglar alarm systems 
in both buildings to monitor the buildings through the summer 2020. Despite the 
temporary closure to the public,  there have been frequent check-ins by the board of 
directors and other members for some cleaning, building improvements, maintenance, 
landscaping, and work done on the Ahrens Fox.  Our planned capital improvement for 
2020 couldn’t have come at a worse time financially to fund the rehabilitation of 
the cupola atop of the building. However, the cupola has been repaired, painted, and 
looks fantastic on top of the museum building.  
	 We have made a lot of difficult decisions, one of which was securing our 
financial position with a strategy to officially end the 25-plus years of hosting our 
biannual barn sale. Over the last few years the barn sale revenue had decreased and 
the “new normal” needed to be adjusted. As a result a barn sale clean out commenced 
in the first week of October and we have been successful in filling the space with 
members’ toys while acquiring financial donations.  The barn sale clean out was 
the only event in 2020 where scheduled, social distanced and masked up members 
came out and helped throw some furniture, skis, and glass in a overfilled, 30-yard 
dumpster.

The museum is closed for visitors until 
further notice as a measure to protect 

the safety of our members through 
social distancing.

The cupola atop the museum has been  
repaired and painted
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Board Members
President: Justin Holstrom
Vice President: Matt Sherman
Past President:  Gary Tondorf-Dick
Clerk: Geri Duff
Treasurer: Kevin Lincoln 
Directors at Large:  Matt Antoine,  
Dave Clark, Tracy Gaudet, Donald Lincoln
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	 I would like to take this opportunity to thank the barn sale crew — you know 
who you are. All their hard work and dedication to help fund building and museum 
operations yielded an average yearly revenue stream of $3200.
	 We have also taken this opportunity to reduce our expenses significantly by 
negotiating much lower level internet and telephone service, removing 3 trucks 
from active status, and halting all major purchases with the exception of the capitol 
cupola project.  Fortunately oil prices are a bit lower this year and we hope this 
trend continues, as it will lighten one of the highest yearly expenses to heat the 
museum to 50 degrees.
	 There have been a few late night alarm calls to our members at Bradley 
Park over the past few months. Upon investigation, it was determined that a family 
of squirrels made themselves home and enjoyred running past one of the motion 
detectors.  We have since found them a new home in Bare Cove Park. Thank you Geri 
and Mark for responding in the middle of the night on a few occasions.
	 There has been some work done to the Bunny Wagon. Although it is slow going, 
the work that is being done and the level of detail is amazing work by John Griffin.  
We are fortunate to have you help us bring that piece of history back to life.
	 We are excited to welcome a few new members to our museum this year. Chris 
Kelly, Nicolas Raad, John Tweed, and Matthew Goulet your membership will run 
through March 2022. Christian Kimball is also a new and life member. Welcome!  
We do hope to get back to exciting member events in 2021.  I am most saddened by 
the cancellation of our members annual member picnic and meeting with MAFAA in 
October. 
	 I am including our 2021 dues notice with this newsletter along with other 
opportunities to support our museum and operations.  We are looking for your 
support earlier in 2021 due to the reduced revenue in 2020.  Please also consider 
making an additional donation to help with operations, exhibits, utilities and repairs 
to our motorized equipment.  We now accept credit cards through Pay Pal, the link 
can be found on our website www.barecovefiremuseum.org
	 I am hopeful 2021 will be better for all of us while adjusting to the new 
guidance’s and we can get the doors open and trucks out for some air while showing 
off our wonderful exhibits and continue telling stories of the past.  Be well and I 
look forward to seeing you all very soon.

Thank You, 
Justin
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Barn Sale Clean Out

In the early beginnings of the Bare Cove Fire Museum, a yard sale was held on the lawn of Central 
Fire on Main Street, and then the front lawn of Bob Fisher’s home on also on Main Street, to raise 
money for Hingham fire truck restoration. Later the bi-annual sales became a fixture at the old town-
owned Hersey House barn on North Street. The town had granted permission to use the barn to restore 
Hingham fire engines and to raise funds by holding barn sales. Galen Hersey and many others oversaw 
these sales for several years until Geri Duff took over and held that post for over 25 years. With her 
retirement from barn sales and no volunteets to take on the responsibility, the board of directors decided 
to clean out the space to store fire trucks and the material needed to maintain them.

On Saturday, October 3, 2020, fifteen museum members, wearing masks and socially distancing broke 
down tables and piled books, dishes, and furniture into a dumpster. They set aside a few boxes of new 
material in the hope that when the Covid-19 crises passes volunteers will be able to hold barn sales on a 
smaller scale. 

We wish to thank the people who gave their time Saturday morning for the cleanout.
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Building #52

One of the questions we field from both visitors and members of the museum is “what is 
Building 52 used for?”
	 It is used for storage of materials needed to run the fire museum and restore Hingham 
Fire Department trucks and materials. 
	 What does that mean? Well, not every firetruck the Bare Cove Fire Museum owns fits 
into the display space in the original Building #112 now known as 45 Bare Cove Park Drive. 
Plus, there are tires, ladders, hoses, and engine parts on hand for use on the trucks and materials 
for repair and maintenance of the museum itself.
	 In the main repair shop section, Hingham’s first Forest Wagon is under a total restoration. 
John Griffin son and nephew of two Hingham Firefighters is spearheading the process.
	 There are materials from previous parades in storage ready to be reused for the next 
parade.
	 There is a firetruck from the Boston Fire Museum, one from the Brockton Fire Museum 
and one from the Brockton Fire Union tucked away and two of Hingham Seagrave firetrucks 
from the 1940s that are stored there. 
	 There is also a mixture of pieces and parts for firetrucks that have been acquired over 
time. With time and money, the Hingham pieces will be repaired and perhaps restored for 
display.
	 And then sometimes there is a firetruck donated to the Bare Cove Fire Museum that is not 
from Hingham, but we can sell to help with expenses.

Artifact Donation

The Bare Cove Fire Museum recently received a donation of an 1896 Helmet and small nozzle from 
Richard Handrahan. Dick says that this is from a family member and will do a little research to see 
which one. The helmet does not have a shield or the eagle bracket to hold it in place but other than that 
it is in excellent condition.



Membership
Interested in becoming a member or renewing a membership? 

Please see our website for an application. Make checks payable 
to  the Bare Cove Fire Museum, 45 Bare Cove Park Drive 

Hingham, MA 02043, or pay online.

       Annual Membership $35 
       Family Member (No Voting Privileges) $15

       Lifetime Member $500

Donations
The museum always welcomes donations in any amount 
to help with our day-to-day expenses and our ongoing 

projects. You may also make a donation online.

       $25.00                  $50.00
       $100.00                Other

781.749.0028    www.barecovefiremuseum.org     
45 Bare Cove Park Drive, Hingham, MA 02043

From the Archives
October 10, 1980 The Bare Cove Fire Museum took the Hingham 1875 Deluge handtub to 
Marshfield. This is Steve Marsh, Bill Antoine and Galen Hersey in BCFM Uniform attending 
the machine.


